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I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project   

The Daily News has inquired about our new plans for rebuilding the Mulholland Bridge as part of the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project. The project management team and community relations staff has been working very closely with the community for many months to devise an alternative to the baseline plan for rebuilding the bridge. The baseline plan would require two phases of demolition and result in significant traffic impacts as well as two separate 54-hour freeway closures. The new plan evaluates several alternatives for building a new Mulholland Bridge south of the existing bridge, which to a large degree would resolve the community’s key concerns. The project team will be presenting alternatives studied under the new plan tonight at the Mulholland Scenic Parkway Design Review Board, which advises the L.A. City Planning Department. Michael Barbour, Metro’s executive officer of project management, reported that, while there is substantial community support for the plan, there still remains a vocal minority that opposes claiming it requires the reopening of the environmental review process. Caltrans has said the new plan does not introduce new significant environmental effects and does not require the preparation of another environmental review process. Continued opposition at this stage, however, threatens to derail implementation of the new plan, and we may be forced to fall back on its baseline plan in order to meet the project’s construction delivery schedule. The story is expected to run Saturday.  

Expo Construction Notice

As part of the construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will be reconstructing the cul-de-sacs at Helms Avenue, Caroline Avenue, Wesley Avenue and Fay Avenue. Construction will take place on Wednesday, February 23, 2011 through Friday, April 29, 2011 from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.  To view the construction notice - please click here.


	

	








